Minutes:  Community Advisory Committee, September 10, 2018

Security Update:  All RFA stations have now been upgraded with more contemporary security and data collection measures. Please ring the front doorbell of a station when visiting.

Tahuya Fire Station:  We are currently having the septic design completed and examining engineering specs for the building.  We will go out to bid when the floor plan is determined.
Sexual Harassment Policy: The updated policy has been approved by the RFA board.  

ORCAA Burning Regulations:  The Olympic Region Clean Air Agency deals with air quality so we work with them when there is illegal burning.  They can issue tickets and fines based on our reports of, for example, illegal burning of trash, construction materials or use of burn barrels.
Ham Radios:  The RFA is in contact with the Department of Emergency Management and we will work cooperatively with them to examine the possibility of a communications vehicle.  We will work with DEM to see what will make the most sense regarding the use of ham radios.
Taste of Hood Canal:  The North Mason Firefighters Association’s fundraisers gained $800 participating in a fun and successful Taste of Hood Canal at Belfair State Park.

Cooperative Agreement:  The RFA and FD#3 are examining the idea of cooperatively working together to reduce administrative duties and costs and participate in shared training activities.  One potential aspect of the agreement would be that the RFA will provide some administrative and financial documentation services to FD#3.

Recognition:  The RFA recognized Lorraine Boyce with the Community Service Award for her efforts to make sure her neighbors acquired RFA reflective address signs, making it easier for first responders to locate correct addresses when called.

CRT Recruits:  Firefighter Robert Collamore, stationed at Tahuya, is working hard to expand training for Community Response Teams not only in Tahuya but in the Trails End Community.

RFA Lieutenants: The RFA is creating three lieutenant positions from within the organization who will be second-line supervisors for each shift by the first of the year.  They will assist Captains with day-to-day operations and take charge when necessary in the absence of a Captain.

EMS Purchase:  Central Mason Fire-EMS has purchased Mason County Medic One.  More information is available online or through Central Mason Fire.

Salmon Bake:  The Tahuya Community Club is no longer participating in the Salmon Bake.  It was too late for the RFA to do it this year.  However, in 2019, the Firefighters’ Association will do it to celebrate the event’s 50th year.  The Tahuya Community Association may also be involved.

Burn Ban:  When the burn ban is in effect and you think there’s an illegal fire, you can call 911 to report it.  The RFA is examining the possibility of cooperating with PUD3 for a sign to be prominent in Belfair to contain burn ban information in the future.

Next Meeting:  CAC members determined there will be no meeting in November.  The next meeting will be January 14, 2019.

